
BR Woodworking Club Meeting Minutes 
Dec. 01, 2018 
 
Location: Jim Landry’s Shop 
 
Invocation - Harold Choate 
 
Pledge of Allegiance - Club 
 
Welcome - President Bob Chambers 
 
Secretary Report - Roy Smith 

Had 31 members and 0 guest at the November meeting. YTD average is 34 
members and 4 guest per meeting. 

 
Treasurer Report - Warren Dufrene: 
 
 Starting Balance - $4,195.77 
 Deposit -      ? 
 Spent -       ? 
 Ending Balance - $3,767.42 
 
 Currently we have 82 paid members. 
    
Web Master Report - Jim Landry: 
 
 Posted Woodworking Classes for 2019. 

Because of lack of use, the Club has decided to sell its CNC machine. Contact 
Jim is you are interested. Jim is willing to make his personal CNC available for 
use to club members Contact Jim.  

  
Vice President Report - Mark Monistere 
  

First 2 months of the 2019 Club Meeting Schedule, Location and Topics have 
been post on the website.  
  

Service Projects Report - Lee Owens 
 
 Lighthouse for the Blind - Ray Shook and Lee Owens 
  Building Cabinets - 4 teams involved. Installed all of the cabinets on  
  11/28. All the cabinets fit together well. Install team members were: Ray  
  Shook, Richard Robles, Terry Landry, Brian Fitzgerald, Bob Bewick, Bob 
  Chambers and Lee Owens. 
 
  Will apply the finish to the cabinets 12/3 through 12/5. If interested   
  Contact Lee. 



  

 Future Projects:  
Lighthouse has 3 more projects for the Club. Kesh Ikuma is doing the 
design work. 

    
  HART has requested 10 student desk. 
 
 Will be looking for volunteers at the January meeting. 
  
Educational Outreach - Terry Landry 
 

Boy Scout Troop - We are continuing to meet with 6 Boy Scout that are working 
on their woodworking badge.  

  
 East Baton Rouge 4-H Activity will be taking place on 12/15. 
  

West Baton Rouge Museum Demonstration is tomorrow 12/6. Will be manned by 
Warren Dufrene, Jack Carmena, Blake Welleman and Terry Landry. 

 
New Business - Bob Chambers 
   
 Executive Committee meeting after the club meeting 
   
 Have decided to create a Club historian. If you are interested contact Bob. 
 

Club is investigating the purchase of an audio system. The executive committee 
has authorized the spending of up to $600.00 for the system. Jim Landry and 
Brian Fitzgerald are looking into the options. 

 
 A committee has been created to study the direction of the Club in the future: 

Should the size of the club be limited or not, should members meet certain 
requirements to be considered in good standing (attend a minimum number of 
meeting, participation in Service Projects or Education Outreach events, etc.). 
The findings of the committee will be presented at the January meeting. The 
direction of the club and membership requirements will be decided by a general 
membership vote at the meeting. If you have an opinion on this please make 
sure you attend the January meeting. 

  
Safety Minute - Kesh Ikuma - Keep top of table clean during its use. 
 
 
Skill Topic :  Bent Lamination - Jim Landry 
   
In Attendance: 
Ken Brown 
Keith Bryan 
Jack Carmena 



George Cenac 
Bob Chambers 
Harold Choate 
Warren Dufrene 
Brian Fitzgerald 
Kevin Garcia 
Cody Henderson 
Kesh Ikuma 
Jim Landry 
Terry Landry 
Micheal Lee 
George Lewis 
Wayne Matherne 
Arthur Miller 
Douglas Morgan 
Keith Nordyke 
Lee Owens 
John Parker 
Jeni Passman 
David Ringuette 
Richard Robles 
Roy Smith 
Jeff Springer 
Shawn Walker 
Blake Wellerman 
 
Visitors: 
David Young 
Erin Bennett 
Keith Devall 


